OSURA Board Meeting Minutes

Friday, August 14, 2009

Present: Gideon Alegado, John Block, Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger, Curt McCann, Susan Poole, Kate Sanders, Bill Smart, Terri Tower, Jo Anne Trow.

Absent: Erin Haynes, Helen Polensek, Gary Tiedeman.

Meeting was called to order at 10:00 A.M. by President Jo Anne Trow.

Approval of Minutes: The combined May 6 Annual Meeting and June 12 Board Minutes were approved as distributed by email.

Treasurer’s Report:  Carol Kronstad presented the following full-year July1, 2008 – June 30, 2009 summaries. 

OSURA Account from OSU Advancement: $9000 initially available. Total expenditures from this account were $6821. Unused balance of $2179 reverted to OSU on 6/30/09.

OSURA Account at the OSU Foundation: Carol distributed a sheet from the OSU Foundation giving Fiscal Year 2009 cash balance information. In summary, the information is:  Beginning balance $15,289.16. Income $10825.00. Expenditures $4948.80. Transfer out $100.00. Resulting ending balance $21,065.36. [The totals for the Foundation account include encumbrances and unposted (entered but not yet posted) transactions.]  Breaking this down: Income: Cash contributions $2028.00; Misc. sales $5.00; Memberships $5880.00; Miscellaneous $1482.00;  Golf tournament fund-raiser $1430.00.   Expenses: OSURA scholarships awarded $2000.00; Public relations/entertaining $2921.32; Administrative gift fee $176.40, totaling $5098.80 (less a services item of $150.00, resulting in $4948.80.

Committee Reports

Golf Comm. Jo Anne reported that the Golf Fundraiser will be on Thursday, September 17, with a format very similar to that of last year. Paul Valenti will be the featured speaker. There have been two emailings to the members and another is planned to go out soon. This event is for OSURA members and friends invited by members.

Membership Services Comm. Roy Arnold is continuing as chair of this committee and Gordon Reistad is a new member. Jo Anne reported for Roy that events planned for this year are: (1) Social Networking, (2) a two-part series on Dealing with Death, and (3) a Pre-retirement Workshop (this workshop is held every other year.)
Program Comm.  Curt McCann, continuing chair, reported that there was a good turnout of OSURA members, about 24, for the recent Shakespeare-in-the-Quad performance. 

For this year a gymnastics event and a basketball event are being planned. A general theme, probably focused on “Water” is being considered. There ensued a general discussion about keeping the OSURA programs unique and distinct from ALL- type events. The consensus was to continue with events with meals or refreshments associated and to have tours. Specific ideas contributed: visits to Corvallis waste treatment facilities, Corvallis water supply, Stahlbush Island farms, Starker Forests, and the Oregon Gardens.
Membership Comm. Jim Krueger, liaison, said there was no current activity. Jo Anne will discuss membership of this committee with Kathy Meddaugh and name a chair for this year. John Block will be a new member on this Committee.
Scholarship Comm. Chair Susan Poole reported that the committee has three returning and two new members this year. They plan to meet in early Fall to prepare the advertising and application forms. Kate Sanders suggested these be ready to go by early November.

Newsletter and Directory Comm. In Gary’s absence (Gary continues to be on medical leave), Kate Sanders said there is no activity yet on a Fall Newsletter. She is working on the annual update of the Membership Directory, due out about Nov. 1.

Volunteer Comm. Chair Terri Tower and Jo Anne said that  we will have some kind of OSURA presence at the Sept. 24 University Day. Terri will also be looking for volunteers to assist with the OSU Start Program for new students, Sept. 22-25.

Budget Comm.  Jo Anne Trow indicated that a budget proposal would be forthcoming at an early Fall meeting. There was discussion among Board members about providing funds for OSURA-logo tee-shirts for volunteers who do not already have an OSURA shirt. The possibility of also offering OSURA vests, as a dressier option, was discussed. Since these are likely to be considerably more expensive than shirts, members would need to pay for them. (Kate has a few remaining shirts, mostly in quite large sizes.)
Old Business
Budget reduction.  Jo Anne restated the information provided in the Treasurer’s Report, that the $2179 remaining in our OSU account after expenses, automatically reverted to the University on June 30. In effect, our offer to forego spending a portion of the original $9000 was realized in this way.
There was a general discussion of the way we approach expenditures. Terri Tower suggested that we look at deciding which expenses should be covered by the OSU account and which from the Foundation account. No action items were proposed, but Jo Anne will bring some recommendations from the Budget Committee.
Another ongoing concern, specifically about the Foundation Account, is what portion of the amount in the account [$21,065.36] is earmarked for endowing the OSURA Scholarships. Bill Smart reminded us of earlier Board decisions which stipulated certain amounts as being “Scholarship funds”. His calculations show that $16,403 should be so identified.

Scholarship endowment/allocation for 2010. Susan Poole described the status of our Scholarship Program and the awards for 2009. Susan expressed the desire to have more than $2000 available to award, if the quality of candidates warranted. The 2009 campaign was aggressive and resulted in several good candidates and, hopefully, the yield will be as good for 2010.

The goal of overriding importance is getting the Foundation account up to $25,000. Until this happens, we will not participate in any earnings from the Foundation. When the $25K is reached, we may expect about 4.5% returns, and thus have roughly $1100 additional dollars available for scholarships. Jo Anne Trow will have the Budget Committee consider how much we should commit for scholarship money to be awarded in 2010 and bring a recommendation to the Board.
PERS Library Archive. Bill Smart reported that there has been no action in this area, owing to the unavailability of the contact person.

New Business
Committee chairs, Board liaison. Jo Anne will work on the chair position the Membership Committee and appoint a new liaison person, as Jim Krueger is now Board Secretary. Roy Arnold will serve as chair of the Member Services Comm.
Other: Discussion of OSURA’s relationship to ALL and AROPE .  John Block suggested a discussion of how OSURA relates to ALL and AROPE. Several Board members summarized the nature of each of these organizations. As mentioned above (under Program Comm.), OSURA offers unique events for its members and does not intend to duplicate or compete with ALL offerings.  AROPE has some functions which are rather like OSURA events, but it was not felt that we should attempt any ties with AROPE, which involves all Oregon public retirees. It is possible that there are OSU retirees who are members of AROPE, but not of OSURA. Jo Anne will ask Cliff Trow if we can access the AROPE member list to identify such individuals.
Kate Sanders described efforts to update all OSU websites, including OSURA’s. Our Board minutes will continue to be posted on the OSURA website. Kate asked if we want to leave old minutes on the site. The general consensus was that we should do so as long as space permits.
Meeting adjourned at noon.

Next meeting: Friday, September 11, at 10:00 A.M.
